April Chief’s Report

No calls to report during the month of April.

Regular monthly training for April included our annual Wildland Fire

Training with a representative from the DNR present. Also, we reviewed our
future SOG for use of our new EV car fire blanket and proper firefighting foam
techniques.

We will begin training for near shore, open water rescue with our new PWC
(personal water craft). It is in the firehall, we are geared up and awaiting proper
paperwork to train.

There will be a much needed Fire Inspector Training during our June monthly
training. This will be put on by Rick Sommerfeld with the WI DSPS.

We have several small specialized teams that meet and train separately, on their
own time. These teams include Ice Rescue, Dive Team, Drone Pilots and now a
Water Rescue Squad.

An Apparatus Committee has been formed to bring the purchase of a
replacement tanker to fruition. This is a small group of select fire fighters that
meet monthly and keep up with fleet management. Including purchase reviews,
repairs & maintenance.

We are exploring options for another large water source (pond) to supply year
around, drawable water near the middle of the island. This is in order to provide
effective & consistent coverage for the entire island.

Our First Responder ID cards have been processed and received. This is a
nation wide identification system for anyone involved with EMS. We are happy to
have this completed & thanks to Jack Nelson on that.

Respectfully,
Tyler Andreas FF #02

Assistant Chief & Training Officer
Dedicated Since ‘94



